## F-BOX 23 MASON FAMILY

Note: The material was kept in the manner received and numbered. The first number in the parenthesis indicates the folder, the second number is the item within the folder. The "title" given to items is from the front page and does not always reflect all items that were stapled together as received.

MASON (18 items) FOLDER 1

- 1. The Mason Family from Virginia Families
- 2. Martin Mason Information
- 3. ...history of the Martin mason family, page 2
- 4. A Tracing of the Descendants of Manning M. Mason and Mary Ella Dunn Mason by Michael Shelton Mason 1984
- 5. The Frontier Expanded
- 6. History and Genealogy of the Descendants of John Lawrence Hester and Godfrey Stough 1752-1905
- 7. Genealogy of George Mason of Gunston Hall 1725-1792
- 8. South Carolina Cemetery Index Mason
- 9. The Family of John Baxter Mason (1811-83) of Campbell County, VA compiled by Kenneth W. Dobyns, 1980
- 10. Real Estate Records for Misc. Masons and other persons: Virginia
- 11. Death Certificate: W. T. Mason March 18, 1923
- 12. Some Information on John Stephen Mason and his Wives and Children
- 13. A Brief History of the Maurer Family
- 14. Marriages of the Mason Family of Transylvania County, North Carolina
- 15. The Third Annual Reunion of the Mason Family by Curtis Michael Mason
- 16. A Copy concerning James Bracken and Elizabeth Kitchen October 25, 1890 by J. L. Bell
- 17. Being a Comprehensive Tracing of the Masons of Transylvania County, North Carolina by Curtis Michael Mason, 1985
- 18. Georgia Census Records

MASON (9 items) FOLDER 2

- 1. Campbell County, Virginia Marriage Bonds 1781-1854
- 2. Kentucky Wills attached 1850-51, also Kentucky Census Records
- 3. Wingfield's Works—Mason
- 4. The Phillips and Arthur Families of Campbell County, Virginia by Robert Bass Phillips, Jr., 1975
- 5. List of Those Buried in Arthur Family Cemetery
- 6. Campbell County, VA 1820 Census listing—Masons
- 7. Records of the Mason Family of Troublesome Creek in Campbell County, Virginia, compiled by Michael Mason, 1985
- 8. Ancestor Chart for Fagyal, Emilie Victoria
- 9. Mason listing from unknown source, p. 127

MASON (16 items) FOLDER 3

- 1. Letter from John Cullom, May 24, 1995
- 2. Mason Family Data: Tennessee
- 3. Introduction (history of Tennessee counties)
- 4. Estate Book A Roane County, Tennessee
- 5. Knox County, Tennessee, Marriages
- 6. Petition to the General Assembly of Tennessee for the Division of Knox County
- 7. Index of Mason family names (source unknown)
- 8. Mason-ology (1850 census excerpts)
- 9. Mason: North and South Carolina
- 10. Early Virginia Immigrants, page 220
- 11. Georgia 1830
- 12. David D. Mason Family Bible & George S. Taylor Family Bible
- 13. Roster of NC Troops, 1864 & 1865, Volume 2
- 14. Book Review of "Masons of South Side Virginia" by Royal Eason Ingersoll
- 15. A List of Early Settlers of Georgia

MASON (5 items) FOLDER 4

- 1. Selected Transcripts from Transylvania County Death Books favoring the Families: Mason, Owen, McCall, Galloway, Bracken, Barton, Parker, Shelton by Michael Shelton Mason in 1984
- 2. Surname Index to the Selected Transcripts of Transylvania County, NC Death Books, Favoring Years 1936-1942 by Michael Shelton Mason 1985
- 3. Beginning entry Thomas Bracken; ending entry John Stephen Mason
- 4. Deaths (pages 1-43) Aiken Young
- 5. A Census of the Macedonia Baptist Church Cemetery in Gloucester, NC by Michael Shelton Mason

## MASON PHOTOGRAPHS (128 items)

FOLDER 5

Complete list of photographs in file

MASON (41 items) FOLDER 6

- 1. Reference Grandma Galloway Said It Was So (Daniel Mason, Nathaniel Mason)
- 2. Brashear History
- 3. Galloway
- 4. Transcripts from the 1840 Burke County, NC Federal Census
- 5. Henderson County Births/Deaths regarding Mason family
- 6. Real Estate Transactions concerning the Haney family of Yancey County, N.C. from the DEEDS INDEX BOOK
- 7. Yancey County Indexed Register of Marriages 1850-1967
- 8. Culls from the 1800 Census of Anson County, NC
- 9. Excerpts from the Buncombe County, NC 1800 Census
- 10. From Death Records of Buncombe County, NC
- 11. Nancy McQueen
- 12. From Death Records of Mitchell County, NC
- 13. 6 April 1929, Special Proceedings, page 584, J.S. vs. Estelle Mason
- 14. Mason Family Data from various sources with references given
- 15. Death certificate information for Luther Mason, Lucinda Luther Mason, Lote George Mason, Lude Alvin Mason, Stover B. Mason, and James Mason
- 16. Death Certificates:
  - a. Glenn Ervin Mason, Jr July 24, 1969
  - b. Lote George Mason June 19, 1964
  - c. W. F. Mason March 18, 1923
- 17. Haney family
- 18. Reference A, continued...Mason family information
- 19. Pendleton District, SC Deed 1790-1806
- 20. A Graphing of Mason Common Names
- 21. Yancey County, North Carolina Vital Statistics Records—Death Records
- 22. Adams-Aiken-Cantrell-Canup-Capehart-Chapman-Cagle-Cairnes-Callahan-Cameron-Camp-Campbell-Campfield-Cansler-Cantrell
- 23. Census of the Wood Cemetery, Transylvania County, NC
- 24. Wolf Mountain Cemetery Census
- 25. Letter and information on Mason-Loftis family connections
- 26. Letter from Lewis Melbourne Mason, dated 1984
- 27. Letter from Edna Mason Spriggs, August 8, 1984
- 28. Record of Deeds, Book 13, page 33, Transylvania County, NC: J.G. Stamey to Mary Mason
- 29. Deed: A.J. Bracken (and others) to Martin Mason and Nancy Bracken Mason, October 30, 1885
- 30. Henderson County Deed Book 14, p. 548—Martha Mason
- 31. Book 2, Page 63, Deed Book, Transylvania County, NC—Martin and Nancy Mason, February 20, 1870
- 32. Deed Book #1, page 560 December 1861: M.M. Dunn to Martin Mason
- 33. Note to Researchers from Michael Curtis Shelton Mason
- 34. Some Genealogical Information Regarding William Martin Mason and his wife Carrie McQueen
- 35. Henderson County Deed Book #6, page 391 concerning William Duckworth and Martin M. Mason, 1857
- 36. Claud Mason vs. Gloucester Lumber Company, April 15, 1918

- 37. The Mason Family of Transylvania County compiled by Michael S. Mason, 1984
- 38. Mason, Ambrose; Mason, Joel; Mason, John W.
- 39. Yancey Deed Book, Volume 64, page 333: Walter and Ida Maney to J.P. Mason, March 19, 1925
- 40. Macon County North Carolina Vital Statistics Books—Death Records
- 41. Record of Some Real Estate Conveyances Regarding the Mason Family of Henderson County, NC

MASON (7 items) FOLDER 7

- 1. Letter to Marian from Michael Shelton Mason, November 13, 1984
- 2. Letter to Marian from Michael Shelton Mason, March 11, 1984
- 3. Letter from John Brackin, Rock Island Prison, to Brother (Martin Mason) and Sister, August 12, 1864
- 4. Letter to Mama (Martha Elminey Mason Owen) from Elva Irene Owen Galloway
- 5. Selected Transcripts from Transylvania County NC Death Books, 1936
- 6. Surnames Found Within the Indexed Years 1936-1942 from Transylvania County NC Death Books
- 7. Gwinnett County, Georgia Families 1818-1968, various pages

MASON (27 items) FOLDER 8

- 1. Other Mason Families of German Township, Fayette County, PA
- 2. The History and Genealogy of the Descendants of John Lawrence Hester and Godfrey Stough spanning 1752-1905 by Martin Mason Hester
- 3. A Listing of the Real Conveyances from the Transylvania County Courthouse Books
- 4. Some information on John Stephen Mason and His Wives and Children
- 5. Surname Index for Excerpts of Burke County, NC 1800 Census
- 6. Transcripts from the 1850 Union County, GA Census
- 7. Letter to Marian from Michael Mason, July 17, 1989
- 8. Marriage License of Scadin Miller and Annie McCall, Transylvania County, NC, November 2, 1923
- 9. Children of Michael Josiah Whelan and Grace Eleanor Tennelly
- 10. Children of Michael Whelan, Jr. and Ann Ellen Brown
- 11. Sleep, mother of the bride. Appears to be a list of Mason Family marriages
- 12. Information on John Franklin Mason and Jane Maddox Mason
- 13. Abstracts of Early Records of Laurens County, SC
- 14. Records containing: Estate of John W. Mason, December 6, 1897; Estate of Joel Mason, September 26, 1861; Estate of Ambrose Mason, April 4, 1837
- 15. South Carolina 1800 Census
- 16. Laurens County, SC Will Book F, 1826-1934
- 17. Harvey Mason family, 1880 Spartanburg, SC census
- 18. More Masonology— Excerpts from Pendleton District and Abbeville County, SC Wills, Estates and Legal Records
- 19. Mason Survey—Greenville County, SC Deed Book
- 20. Greenville County, SC Cemetery Census
- 21. Concerning the Family "Shelton" by Michael Shelton Mason, 1985
- 22. A Tracing of the Descendants of Manning M. Mason and Mary Ella Dunn Mason
- 23. Mason, John S. & Bracken, Arminda G.
- 24. Mason, Marcus & McCall, Evaline
- 25. Mason, William Martin, Jr. & Queen, Carrie
- 26. Mason, Martin Rev & Bracken, Nancy
- 27. Mason, Milford Manning & Dunn, Mary E.

#### MASON (7 items) – ELIZABTEH BARTON COLLECTION

- 1. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna M. Spriggs with Mason family members history and genealogical data, September 16, 1991 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 2. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna M. Spriggs re: descendants and burial site of John S. Mason, August 28, 1991 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 3. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna M. Spriggs re: Mason family connections and Mason and McQueen family members' burial sites and attached poem, August 19, 1991 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 4. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna M. Spriggs advising Elizabeth to go to our Transylvania County Library to find out more about the Masons (donation by Michael Mason) July 12, 1991 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)

- 5. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna M. Spriggs re: William Martin Mason descendants and Hue McQueen descendants, undated (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 6. The Third Annual Reunion of the Mason Family letter by Curtis Michael Mason (Elizabeth Barton Collection)7. Copy of handwritten note by Elizabeth Barton listing Wm. "Junior" "Red" Harlow Mason, Jr.'s wives and children and Minnie Mason Raines' husband and children (Elizabeth Barton Collection)

#### **F-BOX 24**

#### McCALEB (1 item)

1. Lineage Chart for Fred McCaleb compiled by Fred McCaleb

#### McCALL—Articles & Photos (47 items)

- 1. Photographs (17)
  - a. 1-Group Photo, of Unknown Soldiers (Alan McCall files) from Jan Plemmons "In the Army Now," 2013
  - b. 2-Two Unknown Soldiers, (Alan McCall files) from Jan Plemmons "In the Army Now", 2013
  - c. 3-Frank & Fred McCall, (Alan McCall files) from Jan Plemmons "In the Army Now", 2013
  - d. 4- Alan & Lawrence McCall, (Alan McCall files) from Jan Plemmons "In the Army Now" 2013
  - e. 5-Jesse Miles McCall & Elvina (Vinee) Garren McCall and children of Jesse Miles McCall: Henson Miles McCall; Riley McCall, Harriet McCall, Belle McCall (2 photos on one sheet)
  - f. 6-Samuel McCall
  - g. 7-William M. McCall "Billy" & Mary Ann Owen McCall
  - h. 8-John McCall Sr.
  - i. 9-Mary Ann McCall Owen
  - j. 10-William Walker McCall & Mary Ann Owen McCall
  - k. 11-William M. McCall "Billy"
  - 1. 12-Samuel McCall
  - m. 13-Donald Erskine McCall & Katie Ann McCall McCall (2 photos on one sheet)
  - n. 14-John A. McCall Family
  - o. 15-Baptizing in Gloucester, NC
  - p. 16-Henson McCall, Elvina McCall & Jess McCall
  - q. 17-photocopy of photograph of Pine Grove School students (14 McCalls), undated (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 2. From the museum: McCall Family in Balsam Grove, Transylvania Times, April 18, 2022
- 3. Larry McCall: From Rosman To Rice Paddies by Michel Robertson, Transylvania Times, January 29, 2018
- 4. Transylvania History: "Aunt Mary", Transylvania Times, February 18, 2010
- 5. Clyde McCall, photos and info by Suzanne DiFranks, Rosman Chronicle, August 19, 2008
- 6. Jesse Miles McCall (1849-1937) and wife Lavinia Elvina Garren (1852 1924), Transylvania Times, January 7, 2008
- 7. Melvin McCall Lived to be 98 Years Old, Transylvania Times, May 17, 2007
- 8. McCall Sisters, Dog Trot Cabin, Transylvania Times, October 24, 2005
- 9. Daniel McCall Family. Transylvania Times, February 28, 2005
- 10. McCalls Turn Family Trade Into Growing Business by Derek McKissock, Transylvania Times, January 24, 2005
- 11. Obituary for James L. McCall, Hendersonville Times News August 21, 2004
- 12. Edwards Has Ties to Transylvania. Hendersonville Times-News, July 29, 2004
- 13. Remembering Mollie Lyday McCall by Nilsa Lobdell, Transylvania Times, February 12, 2004
- 14. McCall's Award Confirms What Neighbors Knew by Leigh Wills, Transylvania Times, December 26, 2002
- 15. Remembering Earlier Days in Balsam Grove by Kathleen McCall Bowers, Transylvania Times, November 4, 2002
- 16. Family Traces Roots To Samuel McCall by Wanda Aiken, Transylvania Times, October 23, 2001
- 17. John McCall and 'John Mule' Are Quite A Team In The Field by Pete Zamplas, Transylvania Times, April 18, 1997
- 18. McCall Family Reunion, Transylvania Times, November 12, 1987
- 19. J.B. McCall's Funeral Rites, 2p.m. Friday, died January 4, 1977, Transylvania Times
- 20. The Tar Heel of the Week: He Accounts For How Management Succeeds and Fails, Transylvania Times, May 23, 1974 reprinted from The Raleigh News and Observer by Paul Horvitz
- 21. Obituaries (8)
  - a. J.B. McCall, January 4, 1977
  - b. M. J. McCall
  - c. Mrs. McCall (Rosetta Owen McCall)
  - d. William McCall, December 1, 1979
  - e. J. L. McCall
  - f. Lunia McCall
  - g. Fred McCall
  - h. Carlos John McCall death certificate and newspaper article with obituary and details of death with no date, death certificate dated December 27, 1952

- 22. WWI Civilian Relief correspondence for Wallie McCall, October 19, 1918
- 23. WWI Civilian Relief correspondence for William Burton McCall, George Volney McCall and William Jason McCall, October 2, 1918
- 24. Jesse Miles McCall Family, Transylvania Times, no date

## MCCALL—Correspondence (4 items)

- 1. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from unknown with Census information on McCall and Brown families, August 3, 1996 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 2. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Mable Murphy about Samuel McCall, July 28, 1994 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 3. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Blanche W. Culbreth about Mary Ann Owen McCall, February 25, 1988 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 4. 3 letters about John McCall: Photocopied typewritten letter from Mac L. McCall to Marjorie, April 23, 1966, Photocopied handwritten letter from Marjorie to Uncle Marvin, April 25, 1966, and letter from F.M. McCall to Marjorie, February 24, 1966 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)

#### MCCALL—Family Histories and General Information (45 items)

- 1. More Indian Graves by Elizabeth Barton Crawford, re: Reverand Clyde Mcall house, September 11, 1991
- 2. Wallace E. McCall Republican for N.C. Governor, July 7, 1975
- 3. Parolina Galloway McCall, Death Certificate, April 19, 1941 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 4. Alvine McCall and Mary Daves, State of North Carolina Marriage License, July 9, 1927
- 5. Hansel McCall, Death Certificate, July 4, 1927 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 6. John McCall Jr., Death Certificate, June 19, 1922 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 7. William McCall, Death Certificate, May 9, 1918 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 8. John J. McCall, N.C. Death Certificate, February 11, 1917
- 9. Andrew Jackson McCall, Death Certificate, January 24, 1916
- 10. Mary McCall, Death Certificate, August 16, 1915 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 11. Chattel Mortgage. S. P. McCall to J. M. Zachary, August 2, 1906
- 12. Warranty Deed: J. N. McCall & wife, Annie McCall to R. H. McCall, March 26, 1906
- 13. W. S. Ashworth vs. E. S. McCall in the Superior Court January 4, 1906
- 14. Indenture between Ananias C. McCall & wife S.A. McCall, and George W. Vanderbilt, March 23, 1903
- 15. Last Will & Testament of Robert A. McCall June 8, 1897
- 16. Deed between A.C. McCall & wife A.A. McCall and J.L. McCall, December 12, 1891
- 17. Excerpts from Jackson County 1880 Census
- 18. Excerpts from 1850 census Henderson County, NC and DeKalb County and Talladega County, AL
- 19. M. Marian Schlunz records for: McCall
- 20. Shoal Creek Macedonia
- 21. McCalls Early Pioneers in Transylvania County
- 22. McCall Family Featured (Samuel and Elinor Ellison)
- 23. Information from Patsy Phillips on the McCall Family
- 24. Allen McCall family
- 25. Descendants of James Wilkie McCall
- 26. Descendants of Jehue Chasteen McCall
- 27. The Family of John McCall, Sr. & Elizabeth Glazener
- 28. Family Group Record: John Almie "Humpy John" McCall
- 29. Family Group Record: John Ansel McCall from Jerry Taylor
- 30. Descendants of Marion Mitchell McCall from Jerry Taylor
- 31. Mollie Lyday McCall
- 32. The Robert Sr. & Rachel Glazener McCall Family
- 33. Descendants of Robert McCall (44 Pages)
- 34. Descendants of Robert McCall from Lorna Booth
- 35. A Man Named Samuel compiled by Wanda McCall Aiken
- 36. Family History of William Burton & Roxie Jones McCall
- 37. Descendants of William M. McCall from Jerry Taylor
- 38. Descendants of William M. "Bill" McCall from Kathy O.
- 39. William Roy McCall

- 40. Handwritten and typewritten accounts of John McCall Sr. Born 1800 died 1892 and descendants by Elizabeth Barton (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 41. Donald McCall oral history interview transcription, no date
- 42. Jehue McCall Cemetery or Mack McCall Cemetery by Elizabeth Crawford Barton
- 43. McCall Family Record on one side and marriage certificate of T.C. McCall and L.P. McCall on the other side, March 30, 1879 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 44. Samuel McCall list of descendents, and some other information about him, (handwritten)
- 45. Copy of McCall family bible. Entries begin with Jefferson B. McCall, born Mat the 24<sup>th</sup>, 1839. (Elizabeth Barton Collection)

#### MCCALL—Family Worksheets (84 items)

- 1. Family Record of Samuel McCall and Elenor Ellison
- 2. Family Group Sheets: (29)
  - a. Children of Samuel and Eleanor McCall (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - b. Note Hattie McCall md. Charles Christy (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - c. The Family of Sherman Marris and wife Savanna McCall (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - d. "Doctor" Markley Tracey McCall and Emily Louise McCall (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - e. Elizabeth McCall born 1830 the daughter of Robert and Rachel McCall (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - f. J Phidelia Children (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - g. Freeman V. McCall and Dora Moore (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - h. McCall, Isaac and Polly Owen (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - i. McCall, Tracey Markley (Dock) and Emily Louise McCall (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - j. McCall, Monroe and Judy Elmira Owen (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - k. McCall, John and Elizabeth Glazener (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - 1. Burgess, James Charles and Carolyn Amanda McCall
  - m. Burgess, James McKinley (Jim) and Lola Roselie Hogsed
  - n. Hogsed, Charles Edward (Charlie) and Roxie Belle Perry
  - o. Hogsed, Lola Rosalie
  - p. McCall, Columbus and Sally Owen
  - q. McCall, Harley and Savanna Owen
  - r. McCall, Isaac and Mary Ann Owen (Polly)
  - s. McCall, John Sr. and Elizabeth Glazener
  - t. McCall, Robert Sr. and Rachel Glazener
  - u. McCall, Samuel and Eleanor Ellison
  - v. McCall, William M. (Billy) and Mary Ann Owen
  - w. McCall, William "Walker" and Mary Ann Owen
  - x. Owen, Andrew Jackson and Mary Ann McCall
  - y. Owen, Isiah and Martha Elmina Mason
  - z. Owen, James Marvin (Jimmy) and Dovie Elizabeth Mathis
  - aa. Owen, Richmond Pearson and Amanda Queen (Mandy)
  - bb. Perry, James B. and Synthy Evylin McCall
  - cc. Queen, Joseph Wilburn "Wib" and Martha Owen

#### 3. Family Tree Worksheets: (54)

- a. McCall, Alexander (Little Alex) & Osborne, Rebecca
- b. McCall, Ananias C. & Sharp, Sarah Ann (Sally)
- c. McCall, Charles Otto & Mulenix, Carrie Juanita
- d. McCall, Columbus & Owen, Sally
- e. McCall, Dannie Lee & Eubanks, Susan Ann
- f. McCall, Edna & McCall, Beulah Jane
- g. McCall, Enos & Wood, Sarah Jane
- h. McCall, Harley & Owen, Savanna
- i. McCall, Herbert Lona & Daves, Pauline
- j. McCall, Horace & Bird, Fannie Jane
- k. McCall, Howard L. & McDarris, Roberta
- 1. McCall, Isaac & Owen, Mary Ann "Polly"
- m. McCall, J. B. & Morgan, Suzanne

- n. McCall, Jacob M. & Nelson, Annie
- o. McCall, James David & Lyday, Pamela
- p. McCall, James Dillard & Owen, Elizabeth (Lizzie)
- q. McCall, James Franklin & Jackson, Margaret
- r. McCall, Jason & Owen, Matilda
- s. McCall, Jason Plato & Owen, Dorea
- t. McCall, Jefferson Barton Rev. & Heath, Jane
- u. McCall, Jehue Chasteen & Owen, Susan
- v. McCall, Jessie Alvin & Daves, Mary Mageline
- w. McCall, Joe Ben & Morgan, Susan
- x. McCall, John & Glazener, Elizabeth (Betsy)
- y. McCall, John Almie & Banther, Ersley Jane
- z. McCall, John Jasper & Shipman, Mary Emily
- aa. McCall, John Robert & Holbrook, Esther Jean
- bb. McCall, Joseph C. & Green, Carrolyn Paulette
- cc. McCall, Marshal Canon & Wynn, Mary Mannassas
- dd. McCall, Milas O. & Whitmire, Ivory Myra
- ee. McCall, Paul Edward & Bradley, Billie Rae
- ff. McCall, Paul Edward & Galloway, Delores Jean
- gg. McCall, Ralph Oneal & Hamby, Leona
- hh. McCall, Ray Vernon & Owen, Jewell Lavinia
- ii. McCall, Robert & Glazener, Rachel "Betsy"
- jj. McCall, Robert & Hamilton, Ann Orr
- kk. McCall, Robert Coleman & Galloway, Mae View
- ll. McCall, Robert Henry & Ballard, Mary E. (Mollie)
- mm. McCall, Rufus Sylvanus & Robinson, Margaret
- nn. McCall, Rufus Sylvanus & Owen, Idella
- oo. McCall, Samuel & Ellison, Elanor
- pp. McCall, Samuel C. & Lanning, Martha
- qq. McCall, Samuel Jr. & Reeves, Rennie
- rr. McCall, Sidney & Raxter, Blanch Vera
- ss. McCall, Sion Blythe Osborne & Dawson, Catherine M.
- tt. McCall, Thomas Lee & Mitchell, Arlene
- uu. McCall, Tom V. & Whitmire, Mae
- vv. McCall, Waitsell Garfield (Waite) & McCall, Margaret Susanna (Susie)
- ww. McCall, Wesley C. & Bracken, Martha
- xx. McCall, Wilkie Sylvester & Galloway, Maudie Ethleen
- yy. McCall, Willard Wilkerson & Searcy, Edith Pauline
- zz. McCall, William M. "Billy" & Owen, Mary Ann
- aaa. McCall, William "Walker" & Owen, Mary Ann
- bbb. McCall, Willie Rufus & Sullivan, Shirley

#### McCALL, MARJORIE ROSE OWEN (8 items)

- 1. Marjorie Rose, a McCall Descendant
- 2. Remembering Grandpa Johnny's Mill by Marjorie Rose Owen, Mountain Voice, November 8-25, 2006
- 3. Letters to Marjorie: (4)
  - a. From John A. McCall, December 15, 1967
  - b. From F. M. McCall, April 29, 1966
  - c. From Mac L. McCall, April 23, 1966
  - d. From F. M. McCall, February 24, 1966
- 4. Letters from Marjorie: (1)
  - a. To Uncle Marvin, August 18, 1966
- 5. Questions from Marjorie to MacLooney McCall, April 3, 1966

## McCALL, SOLOMON RANDOLPH & SARAH MINERVA SENTELL (1 item)

1. McCall, Solomon Randolph – Family history by Martha McCall Lemke

#### McCLUNG (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. McClung, Carl & Tinsley, Lottie Mae

## McCONNELL (6 items)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheets: (6)
  - a. McConnell, Charles Bingley & Moffitt, Emily
  - b. McConnell, Elisha & Elliot, Lillia Adaline
  - c. McConnell, John & Kimsey, Mary
  - d. McConnell, John McSwain & Raxter, Elma Winnie
  - e. McConnell, Phillips & McClelland, Sarah
  - f. McConnell, William & Adams, Rachel

#### McCORLEY (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. McCorley, Roy Victor & Kitchen, Azilee

#### McCOY (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. McCoy & Owen, Wanda Sue

#### McCRARY FAMILY (27 items)

- 1. Photographs (4)
  - a. Uncle Vol McCrary
  - b. Mary McCrary Heath family
  - c. William "Billy" McCrary
  - d. At the Franklin 1905
- 2. Transylvania Honor Guard Pays Tribute ti WWII Veteran, Transylvania Times, September 21, 2020
- 3. Hugh McCrary Forerunner of Transylvania Families by W. Ernest Merrill, Transylvania Times, March 24, 1977
- 4. McCrary Among Old Names in Transylvania County
- 5. Family Lines Interwoven in History by Dorothy Osborne. Transylvania Times, March 21, 1977
- 6. The McCrary Family of North Carolina by W. Ernest Merrill, 1976
- 7. McCrary Family by William Ernest Merrill, 1974
- 8. North Carolina Farm Record Book, Y.J. McCrary, January 1, 1942
- 9. Uncle Bill McCrary Nears Hundredth Birth Celebration, Transylvania Times, July 1937
- 10. Aged Citizen Dies (Wm. "Uncle Bill" McCrary)
- 11. Chattel Mortgage: J. L. Case Threshing Machine Company to W. J. McCrary, July 29, 1905
- 12. Account told by William McCrary, grandson of Hugh, to his granddaughter, when he was 97 years old
- 13. Although 92 Years of Age, Vol McCrary... Transylvania Times, undated. Donated by Vera Stinson, 2004
- 14. Photocopied note by Elizabeth Barton about William McCrary and Elizabeth Adelaide (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 15. Combination of documents disproving account goven by Mann Batson in his book The Upper Part of Greenville County, South Carolina:
  - a. Death On The Mountains, page 596
  - b. Title page of Mann Batson's The Upper Part of Greenville County, South Carolina (source)
  - c. William McCrary excerpt (pages 8-14) and source title page from McCrary Doggette's The Ancestors and Descendants of Loyd McCrary, 1894-1967 and Blanch Doggette, 1895-1971 by Verona McCrary Thomas, 1971
  - d. William McCrary, 101, Dies in Transylvania, 1940, unknown source
- 16. Family Tree Worksheets: (6)
  - a. McCrary, Alexander & Capps, Cynthia
  - b. McCrary, Boyd & Merrill, Charity
  - c. McCrary, Charles Alexander (Zanders) & Shipman, Clara Geneva
  - d. McCrary, Daniel A. & Morris, Loucinda
  - e. McCrary, Hugh & Burton, Elizabeth
  - f. McCrary & Raxter, Ellen

#### McCRARY, MARY JANE (3 items)

- 1. Mary Jane McCrary, A. Woman of History by Sandy Barnes. Transylvania Times, March 23, 1995
- 2. Article in Transylvania Times written by Dorothy Osborne, March 21, 1977
- 3. Historian Mary Jane McCrary Dies Sunday, Transylvania Times, August 17, 1987

#### McDARIS (2 items)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheets: (2)
  - a. McDaris, George Washington & Harris, Mary Elizabeth Jane
  - b. McDaris, Isaac Edison & Pearl

#### McDERMITT (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. McDermitt, John Martin & Owen, Sarah Ann

#### McDOWELL (1 item)

1. Land Grant to Joseph McDowell and James Miller, December 11, 1787

## McGAHA (35 items)

- 1. Information sent to Keith Parker from Gene and Sally Baker with guidelines for the use of the McGaha Chapel, plat information and an ariel view of the chapel, August 3, 2008
- 2. Turning Over The McGaha Chapel To The Transylvania County Historical Society bulletin, March 2, 2008
- 3. Photo: Ralph Fisher & English McGaha, courtesy of Maise Talmadge, May 1986
- 4. Mr. & Mrs. Joseph R. McGaha celebrate 50<sup>th</sup> Wedding Anniversary, Transylvania Times May 18, 2009
- 5. Former County Leader, Sheriff Bunyan McGaha (1872-1940), Transylvania Times, October 18, 2004
- 6. Letter from Patrice W. Alley, July 2, 2002 (with copied information)
- 7. Obituary: William Perry McGaha, February 9, 1998
- 8. Story Rekindles Memories Of Long Ago For Agnes Henderson, Transylvania Times, September 28, 1995
- 9. Letter with envelope to Mrs. Geraldine Paxton from Beverly J. Kurtz, re: Jesse McGaha and other family information, January 6, 1982
- 10. McGaha and Hamet Family Histories by June Owen, Transylvania Times, August 28, 1978
- 11. McGaha Family by Geraldine Raxter Paxton, Transylvania Times, July 3, 1978
- 12. McGaha Family by Geraldine Raxter Paxton from files of Mary Jane McCrary
- 13. V.B. McGaha vs. Nancy A. McGaha divorce judgement, April 7, 1936
- 14. McGaha Family Members?
- 15. Obituaries and Memoriams of J.C. McGaha (d. February 5, 1908) and V. Bunyon McGaha
- 16. Warranty Deed: L. F. Allison & wife, Mary Allison to Walker McGaha, February 7, 1908
- 17. Asheville Gazette, January 20, 1898, Sheriff McGaha received word of his grandfather's death
- 18. The Death of Mrs. McGaha, January 19, 1898
- 19. From the Brevard Clipper 1897 Sheriff McGaha
- 20. Copy of bank book from The Peoples Bank of Greenville, S. C. in account with Hardin & McGaha, 1891-1892
- 21. Post Office Registry Reaceipt sent by Jesse McGaha, January 28,1886
- 22. Documents related to Joseph McGaha, Civil War Invalid Pension Claim, September 15, 1866
- 23. Commission of Epaphraditus McGaha to First Lieutenant by State of NC, April 17, 1852
- 24. Copy of pages from family bible of Volenus Bunyan McGaha and Jessie Geneva Allison
- 25. Typed family lineage beginning with Dora and Rich
- 26. Handwritten McGaha Family information
- 27. Folk Singers Young and Old Sing. Lottie Mae McGaha...
- 28. M. Marian Schlunz: Last will of James McGaha (handwritten notes)
- 29. Family Tree Worksheets: (7)
  - a. McGaha, Adam
  - b. McGaha, James Crawford (Crof) & Shipman, Harriet
  - c. McGaha, Jesse & Hightower, Candace
  - d. McGaha, Jesse Nelson & Fowler, Nancy Mira
  - e. McGaha, Joseph Lister & Hogsed, Polly (Mary Ann)
  - f. McGaha, Mac N. & Smith, Ophelia Jane

#### g. McGaha, Venus Bunyan & Allison, Jessie Geneva

McGAHA (28 items) Materials scanned by Keith Parker from Geraldine Paxton originals, August 4, 2008. Z: McGaha

- 1. CD containing materials scanned by Keith Parker from Geraldine Paxton's collection, August 4, 2008
- 2. List of CD inventory
- 3. V.B. McGaha letter to Hubert Wolfe, December 20, 1938
- 4. Photo of J. Crawford McGaha, circa 1907-1908
- 5. Photo V.B. McGaha
- 6. Photo of Rosa McGaha and infant tombstone, 1874-1902
- 7. Diary Reports of V.B. McGaha, 1908-1909
- 8. Envelopes and five letters from V.B. McGaha to Rosa Thrash McGaha, 1889
- 9. Correspondence from V.B. McGaha to Biltmore/Schenck, 1898-1903
- 10. Transylvania Turnpike Company capital stock, V.B. McGaha, 1898
- 11. Letter to Jessie from Bunyan McGaha, Hotel Berkley stationary, February 11, 1895
- 12. J.C. McGaha letter from R.J. Whitmire, September 8, 1886
- 13. Receipt for damages to Jesse F. Cleveland's blacksmith shop, V.B. & W.P. McGaha, June 11, 1886
- 14. Letter from Charlene McGaha, March 28, 1885
- 15. Indenture between William Raxter and John Carson? On March 3, 1885, very hard to read
- 16. J.C. McGaha merchandise receipt, 1884
- 17. J.C. McGaha letter to H.H. Ball, April 1, 1884
- 18. J.C. McGaha letter to A.J. Loftis, April 1, 1884
- 19. J.C. McGaha letter to Caleb Shipman, April 1, 1884
- 20. Book for Dividing Ridge Church, 1880
- 21. J.C. McGaha Civil War letter home and envelope, October 16, 1863
- 22. J.C. McGaha Civil War furlough papers, August 27, 1863
- 23. Receipt from NC Treasury Office, John Moore, November 18, 1830
- 24. J.C. McGaha property plat, hand-drawn
- 25. J.C. McGaha letter to Jerry Osborne
- 26. V.B. McGaha, Sheriff of Transylvania County envelope
- 27. Sketch of J.C. McGaha property (525 acres) along the Little River
- 28. Newspaper clippings related to V.B. McGaha

## McGUIRE (1 item)

1. Transylvania History from genealogy of Patrick McGuire by C. W. Hammer, Transylvania Times, March 20, 1976

#### McINTIRE (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. McIntire, Fidelis & Mendenhall, Isabel

#### McINTOSH (2 item)

- Ruth McIntosh Remembers Going to Dances at the Old Franklin Hotel in Brevard by Mark Todd, Transylvania Times, February 20, 1995
- 2. Ruth Waters McIntosh oral history interview transcription, release form and letter, February 15, 1995

## McJUNKIN (1 item)

1. McJunkin Family by Mary Jo McJunkin Tolbert, Transylvania Times, December 12, 1977

#### McKELVEY (7 items)

- 1. James McKelvey b. 1725 Family List
- 2. Martha McKelvey Wilson, 1958 photo and 1990 Obituary
- 3. Photo Lila Mae Surrette McKelvey, 1956
- 4. Gosia McKelvey memorial bookmark, April 7, 2010
- 5. DAR Good Citizen Chosen, The Broadcaster, October 19, 1982
- 6. Andrew J. McKelvey, Private First-Class Certificate. American Land Forces Middle East, Lebanon, September 22, 1958
- 7. Photo of John Crawford McKelvey, 1918

#### McKINNA (McKinney) (28 items)

- 1. Jimmy McKinney Traveled with Big Red I by Michel Robertson, Transylvania Times, December 3, 2018
- 2. Certificate of Birth Mary Jane McKinney, January 1, 1936
- 3. Certificate of Death Lela Morgan McKinna, February 17, 1992
- 4. Certificate of Death Henry Cook McKinney, December 17, 1971
- 5. Certificate of Death Fred Thomas McKinney, December 2, 1974
- 6. Certificate of Death George Lyday McKinna, March 15, 1996
- 7. Certificate of Death Martha J. McKinney, July 9, 1920
- 8. Photocopies (7)
  - a. Henry Cook McKinney with mule
  - b. Lela and Henry McKinney
  - c. Norma and Mary Jane McKinna
  - d. Lela Cecilia McKinna holding William Eric Eubanks and Wayman Tracy Heath standing alongside
  - e. Martha Destina McKinna, Walter McKinna and Mary Jane McKinna
  - f. Mary Jane McKinna, Walter McKinna and Martha Destina McKinna, August 1964
  - g. Thomas McKinna with 4 named children and unnamed woman
- 9. Genealogy of John McKinna and Martha McKinna with notes.
- 10. Genealogy of Claude Monroe McKinney and Helen Elizabeth Webb Nelton Story
- 11. Birth Dates of McKinney Family Members
- 12. Family Tree Worksheets: (11)
  - a. Bryson, K. Preaulo & McKinna, Helen
  - b. McKinna, Allen Lee & Owen, Virgie
  - c. McKinna, Albert Eli & Barton, Nancy
  - d. McKinna, Charles Clayton & Jones, Emma
  - e. McKinna, Elihu & Sarah
  - f. McKinna, Thomas & Smith, Martha Jane
  - g. McKinna, Walter C. & Sander, Nettie (1); Clark, Maybelle
  - h. McKinney, Paul Albert & Wilde, Marie
  - i. O'Shields, J. Alonzo & McKinna, Ava
  - j. Owen, Jesse Dillard & McKinna, Pearl
  - k. Riddle, Arthur Glenn & McKinna, Dollie Mae

#### McLAIN (1 item)

1. Obituary for Dr. Pascal C. McLain, Transylvania Times, October 6, 1977

#### McLEAN (2 item)

- 1. Photograph: Dr. McLean, Dentist
- 2. Certificate of death Louie McLean, April 25, 1958

#### McNEELY (3 items)

- 1. Impressive Funeral Service Held Friday for Walter W. McNeely, Transylvania Times, July 20, 1949
- 2. Certificate of Death Walter Washington McNeely, July 20, 1949
- 3. Carrie McNeely voted prettiest girl at Lake Toxaway ice cream supper, Brevard, July 30, 1920

#### McQUEEN (6 items)

- 1. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna about McQueen family members, August 21, 1991 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 2. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna with attached cemetery photograph and genealogical information on McQueen family members, August 7, 1991 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 3. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Edna explaining the name McQueen, August 1, 1991 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 4. McQueen genealogy, August 8, 1977
- 5. Thank you card from Edna to Elizabeth Barton, undated (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 6. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. McQueen, Hugh & Bracken, Elizabeth

#### **F-BOX 25**

#### McMINN (28 items)

- 1. William S. McMinn, Sr. obituary, Transylvania Times, July 18, 1994
- 2. Jane Kuykendall McMinn, widow of Robert McMinn, A Lot of Bunkim, February 1981
- 3. Transylvania History, McMinn-England-Wilson Families by Elizabeth Zachary Vogler, 1975, Transylvania Times, December 5, 1977
- 4. High Pressure Sales, 1890's, Nathan VanBuren McMinn, Transylvania Times, September 25, 1975
- 5. House Lease to J. W. Baker, December 1, 1900
- 6. Farm Lease to M. P. Hawkins November 10, 1900
- 7. Wm. Freeston bill to N. McMinn, March 15, 1900
- 8. Deeds: (4)
  - a. L. A. Bailey & wife, Elsie to N. and J. W. McMinn, March 2, 1900
  - b. P. S. King to N. McMinn and J. W. McMinn, November 21, 1899
  - c. A. W. Clingan & wife, Susan E. Clingan to N. McMinn, May 25, 1897
  - d. G. W. Summey & wife, M. E. Summey to Nathan McMinn, April 17, 1893
- 9. Indentures: (6)
  - a. N. E. McMinn to J. W. McMinn, December 23, 1903
  - b. John W. McMinn & wife, Ethel to N. McMinn, June 28, 1902
  - c. N. McMinn to John W. McMinn, June 25, 1902
  - d. N. McMinn to N. E. McMinn, June 5, 1902
  - e. John W. McMinn, Guardian of Mary B. McMinn, Commissioner & Nathan McMinn, June 2, 1902
  - f. J. W. McMinn & wife Ethel Greig McMinn, Beulah McMinn Zachary & husband W. W. Zachary and N. E. McMinn to N. McMinn, April 10, 1902

## 10. Surveys: (6)

- a. N. McMinn plat, July 15, 1902
- b. N. McMinn plat, May 13, 1902
- c. McMinn plat, February 18, 1893
- d. Alex England plat (Lizzie McMinn), August 29, 1892
- e. Land of Mrs. N. McMinn
- f. P. S. King Land
- 11. McMinn House notes
- 12. McMinn genealogy and photos
- 13. McMinn Family by Kevin Norris and Martin Reidinger
- 14. Picture and description of McMinn House
- 15. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. McMinn, Nathan Van Buren & England, Lizzie

#### McMINN, ELIZABETH ALEXANDER (LIZZIE) (10 items)

- 1. Deeds: (7)
  - a. S. A. England & Mary England and E. A. Henning and Mary Henning to Mrs. Elizabeth McMinn, August 26, 1897
  - b. T. L. Gash to Lizzie McMinn, February 28, 1893
  - c. S. A. England and wife, Mary F. and L. G. Siniard and wife, Margaret to Lizzie McMinn, November 4, 1889
  - d. B. C. Lankford & wife, Elizabeth M. to Lizzie McMinn, February 1, 1879
  - e. John C. Summey & wife, Helenor to Lizzie McMinn, November 29, 1878
  - f. W. A. Wilson & M. A. Wilson to Lizzie McMinn, June 15, 1877
  - g. Alexander England and wife, Martha to Lizzie McMinn, June 15, 1877
- 2. Indenture: William L. Sturne to Mrs. Lizzie McMinn November 16, 1897
- 3. Alexander England to Lizzie McMinn, September 1, 1892
- 4. Plat of Part of Lizzie McMinn Land

#### McMINN, JOHN (28 items)

- 1. Aethelwold Hotel, Brevard—built by John McMinn, Transylvania Times, May 15, 1975
- 2. Deeds: (2)
  - a. L. A. Bailey & wife, Elsie Bailey to J. W. McMinn, December 4, 1902

- b. Agreement between John W. McMinn & Sophie Young, August 15, 1902
- Personal letters: (25)
  - "My own precious darling" from Ethel, November 12, 1905
  - "My own dear Ethel" from Irene Greig, January 23, 1901 b.
  - "My dear Ethel" from Hattie, December 31, 1900 c.
  - "My dear precious darling" from John, October 9, 1900 d.
  - "My dear little girl", unsigned, August 4, 1900 e.
  - f. "My own darling John" from Ethel, June 21, 1900
  - "My dear little girl" from John, June 15, 1900 g.
  - "My own dear Ethel" from John, May 2, 1900 h.
  - "My dear little girl" from John, December 14, 1900 i.
  - "My dear little girl", unsigned, November 26, 1899 j.
  - "My dear little girl" from John, August 29, 1899 k.
  - "My dear little girl" from John, August 24, 1899 1.
  - "My dear Ethel" from John, February 11, 1899 m.
  - "My own dear John" from Ethel, January 23, 1899 n.
  - "My own dear John" from Ethel, January 8, 1899 o.
  - "My dear Sweetheart" from John, October 20, 1898 p.
  - "Dear Son" from Mother, May 4, 1898 q.
  - "My dear Son" from Mother, April 26, 1898 r.
  - "My dear Son" from Mother, April 8, 1898 S.
  - "Dear John" from father, N. McMinn, March 20, 1898 t.
  - "Dear John" from May, February 16, 1898 u.
  - "My dear Son" from Mother, March 20, 1895
  - "My own darling Ethel" from John, undated
  - Partial letter from John, undated
  - Song about John McMinn and Lewis Bell

## McMINN, NATHAN (50 items)

- Transylvania History: 1000 Year Lease Given on Jackson Hunting Area, Transylvania Times, September 13, 2010
- Diagram of inside of safe in woodshed showing iron box, drawers, shelves and ledger book contents, (2 copies)
- Note about McMinn and Zachary letters written by Rowell Bosse
- Personal Letters: (47)

t.

- "Dear Nathan" from Aunt May, December 4, 1967
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, June 2, 1902
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, June 1, 1902 c.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, May 25, 1902
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, May 19, 1902 e.
- W W Zachary from N. McMinn, April 20, 1902 f.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, April 19, 1902 g.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, January 30, 1902
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, January 26, 1902
- No salutation from father, N. McMinn, January 24, 1902 į.
- "Dear Beulah" from Popy, January 21, 1902 k.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, January 19, 1902 1.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, January 16, 1902
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, January 12, 1902
- "Dear Beulah" from Popy, N. McMinn, January 1, 1902 o.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, December 28, 1901 p.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, December 20, 1901 q.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, November 23, 1901 r.
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, November 8, 1901
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 30, 1901 "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 29, 1901 11.
- "My darling daughter" from Popy, October 22, 1901
- "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 9, 1901

- x. "My Dearest Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 1, 1901
- y. "My dear daughter" from father, N. McMinn, September 25, 1901
- z. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, September 21, 1901
- aa. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, August 1901
- bb. "Dear Little May Pop" from Popy, May 25, 1901
- cc. "Dear Beulah" from Popy, December 1, 1900
- dd. "Dear Beulah" from Popy, N. McMinn, July 25, 1900
- ee. "Dear Sir" from N. McMinn, July 13, 1900
- ff. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, February 15, 1899
- gg. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, November 30, 1898
- hh. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, November 26, 1898
- ii. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 18, 1898
- jj. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 14, 1898
- kk. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 9, 1898
- ll. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 4, 1898
- mm. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, October 1, 1898; includes letter "My Dear Papa" from May
- nn. "My dear Beulah" from "Natt", September 30, 1898
- oo. W W Zachary from N. McMinn, September 28, 1898
- pp. "Dear Beulah" from father, N. McMinn, September 28, 1898
- qq. Beulah from father, August 19, 1898
- rr. W W Zachary from N. McMinn, May 10, 1898
- ss. "Beulah My Dear Daughter" from father, N. McMinn, January 22, 1898
- tt. "Dear Beulah" from Marie, March 8, 1896
- uu. "Dear Sir" from Lou A.J. Green, April 9, 1883

#### **F-BOX 26**

#### MEALOR (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Mealor, Frank & Grice, Mary Francis

#### MEECE (3 items)

- 1. Letter from 1st Lt. Jennie Meece in Austria to Mrs. Ted (Rachel) Schepkowski, May 8, 1945
- 2. Judson Morgan & Bertha Ladona Orr Meece Family Bible Record
- 3. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Meece, Tillman & Brown, Myrtle

#### MENDENHALL (5 items)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (5)
  - a. Mendenhall, Benjamin & Pennell, Ann A.
  - b. Mendenhall, Isaac & Comley, Elizabeth
  - c. Mendenhall, Isaac & Mullen, Nancy
  - d. Mendenhall, Joseph & Gilpin, Ruth
  - e. Mendenhall, Joseph & Collins, Jane

#### MERIWETHER (2 items)

- 1. Family History of John Meriwether through Six Generations by D.W. & A.S. Griffin, August 7, 1999
- 2. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Meriwether, John & Tinsley, Ann

#### MERRILL (77 items)

- 1. Photo: Woman unidentified
- 2. Picture (photocopy) of Miriam Merrill Rice, daughter of Harley and Stella Merrill
- 3. Robert Merrill Inducted Into Masonry Hall Of Fame, Transylvania Times, February 7, 2019
- 4. Captain Benjamin Merrell and the Regulators, Rosman Chronicle, October 31, 2008
- 5. Merrell Family, Rosman Chronicle, October 24, 2008
- 6. The Merrell Family—Who's Your Daddy—Richard or William?, Rosman Chronicle, October 17, 2008
- 7. The Merrell—In the Beginning, Rosman Chronicle, September 26, 2008
- 8. George Merrell with father-in-law, Evan S. Boyd, Rosman Chronicle, May 27, 2008
- 9. Wrinda Boyd Merrell Smathers, Rosman Chronicle, May 27, 2008
- 10. Last Will and Testament of John Merrell, Rosman Chronicle, May 27, 2008
- 11. New Mars Hill Press Box Dedicated to Scott Merrill, Transylvania Times, September 10, 2006
- 12. William and Elizabeth Merrill from TransylvanCoGenList Website, March 1, 2000 by Bert J. Sitton
- 13. She Shares Her Enthusiasm by Jean Young, Transylvania Times, September 8, 1986
- 14. Mary Merrill by Bert Sitton through website MountainKin@yahoo.com
- 15. Asheville Man Writes Book On Merrill Family/History Of Merrill Family Is Reprinted
- 16. William Merrill Scouted, Found Little River Lands by Miss Sallie S. Merrill, Transylvania Times, January 20, 1977
- 17. Merrills And Ashworths Were Pioneers In County, April 1, 1976
- 18. Merrell Receives Red Cross Award, Saved Teenager's Live by Jock Lauterer, Transylvania Times, July 28, 1966
- 19. Mystery Farm articles (3)
  - a. Merlefarm" Is Second In Times' "Mystery" Series
  - b. Here's Another Transylvania "Mystery Farm Photo", Transylvania Times, September 2, 1954
  - c. Quick to identify the "mystery Farm"
- 20. Deed: J. L. Merrill (widower) to Hazel R. Merrill, July 16, 1945
- 21. Deed: J. L. Merrell & wife Emelisse M Merrell to Hazel Merrell, August 2, 1943
- 22. Deed in Trust: Hazel Merrill, Armetures Merrill & Susie Merrill to L. P. Hamlin, Trustee of Transylvania Trust Co, August 3, 1940
- 23. Deed: J. L. Merrell & wife E. M. Merrell to Susan Elvira Merrell, March 28, 1930
- 24. Transactions of the Huguenot Society of South Carolina No. 28, 1923
- 25. Deed: W. H. Duckworth & wife Roxie Duckworth to J. L. Merrell, May 28, 1919
- 26. Obituary, Miriam L. Merrill, died June 5, 1907 Obituary, Henry Merrell, Sylvan Valley News

- 27. Obituary, Henry Merrell, Sylvan Valley News, September 18, 1903
- 28. Deed: B. P. Merrell & wife Rachel I. Merrell to Mariah Osborne, November 9, 1900
- 29. Deed: R. J. Picklesimer& wife E. A. Picklesimer, J. L. Merrell & wife L. M. Merrill, B. W. Picklesimer & wife S. E. Picklesimer, W. B. Merrell to Mariah Osborn, September 2, 1885
- 30. Will of William Merrell, Sr., April 8, 1857
- 31. Family Tree Worksheets (47)
  - a. Merrill, Albert & Cison, Beatrice
  - b. Merrill, Andrew & Wiseman, Rachel
  - c. Merrill, B. Walton & Mabry, Ethel
  - d. Merrill, Benjamin & Shuford, Clarissa
  - e. Merrill, Benjamin & Hadden, Rosanna
  - f. Merrill, Benjamin & Merrill Penelope
  - g. Merrill, Benjamin (Captain) & Smith, Jemima
  - h. Merrill, Benjamin Perry & Merrill, Rachel I
  - i. Merrill, Carl E. & Snelson, Strobia
  - j. Merrill, Daniel & Lytle, Elizabeth
  - k. Merrill, Erwin & McCall, Matilda
  - 1. Merrill, Gailard & Pearson, Effie
  - m. Merrill, Garland & Jones, Hester
  - n. Merrill, George E.
  - o. Merrill, Gilliard G. & Burris, Susan
  - p. Merrill, Harley & Merrill, Stella I
  - q. Merrill, James Blaine & Hall, Lillie
  - r. Merrill, James Riley
  - s. Merrill, Jesse & Huggins, Susan
  - t. Merrill, John & Wiseman, Mary
  - u. Merrill, John & Catherine
  - v. Merrill, John & Cantrell, Mary (Polly)
  - w. Merrill, John Baxter & Galloway, Florida
  - x. Merrill, John Baxter, Jr. & Rivers, Flora
  - y. Merrill, Joseph & Owen, Sallie
  - z. Merrill, Joseph L. & Powell, Emilisey
  - aa. Merrill, Otis & Shipman, Nellie
  - bb. Merrill, Pearson & Young, Penelope
  - cc. Merrill, Perry & Kitchen, Mary Emma
  - dd. Merrill, Perry & Kitchen, Miriam
  - ee. Merrill, Richard & Wells, Sarah
  - ff. Merrill, Robert Leroy & Nancy Mira Picklesimer
  - gg. Merrill, Samuel & Susanna
  - hh. Merrill, Samuel & Merrill, Nancy Emaline
  - ii. Merrill, Samuel & Gray, Nora
  - jj. Merrill, Talve & Couch, Sallie
  - kk. Merrill, Wade R. & Shipman, Katherine
  - ll. Merrill, William & Grace
  - mm. Merrill, William & Haden, Sally
  - nn. Merrill, William & Ashworth, Elizabeth
  - oo. Merrill, William, Jr. & Hollingsworth, Susan
  - pp. Merrill, William, Jr. & Stout, Penelope
  - qq. Merrill, William III & Cornell, Mary
  - rr. Merrill, William F. & Orr, Nancy Katherine (Kate)
  - ss. Merrill, William F. & Orr, Martha Ann
  - tt. Merrill, William F. & Lindsey, Martha E. Ursula
  - uu. Merrill, William Ulysses

#### MERRILL FAMILY CORRESPONDENCE (54 items)

- 1. Letters and cards to Hazel Merrill
  - a. From Cannil Jolley, April 17, 1973
  - b. From Cannil Jolley (Mrs. D.C. Jolley), April 12, 1973
  - c. From Miriam Rice (Mrs. Walter L. Rice), June 9, 1971
  - d. From Cannil Jolly (Mrs. D.C. Jolley), August 4, 1970
  - e. From Lessie, November 4, 1965
  - f. Post card from Farmer, August 27, 1958
  - g. Post card from Hm? & Stella, January 10, 1956
  - h. Christmas card from Margie, Bill & Bob, 1954
  - i. From Joe Sanders, September 21, 1949
  - j. From Magdalene Simpson, October 13, 1948
  - k. From Louise Pritchard, September 26, 1945
  - 1. From Louise Pritchard (Mrs. James S. Pritchard), August 7, 1945
  - m. From Joe Merrill Sanders & Farmer Sanders, January 2, 1945
  - n. From Marjorie, November 6, 1944
  - o. From "Your Bud" and Joyce, November 5, 1944
  - p. From "Your Loving Bud", November 2, 1944
  - q. From Marjorie, September 28, 1944
  - r. From Lessie, September 12,1944
  - s. From "Your sister Minnie", (Mrs. F.H. Sanders) July 21, 1944
  - t. From Gladys (Mrs. C.J. Ballew), M arch 16, 1944
  - u. From Pfc. William C. Ballew, March 10, 1944
  - v. From "Your sister Minnie" (Mrs. F.H. Sanders), November 29, 1943
  - w. From Minnie (Mrs. F.H. Sanders), November 17, 1943
  - x. From "Your sister Minnie" (Mrs. F.H. Sanders), November 4, 1943
  - y. From Frank Ballew, October 25, 1943
  - z. From "Your loving nephew, Joe" (Pfc. Jos. M. Sanders), October 23, 1943
  - aa. From "Min & Armetus" (Mrs. F.H. Sanders), August 9, 1942
  - bb. Post card from J.L. Merrill, May 21, 1942
  - cc. From Louise, January 5, 1942
  - dd. From Louise, September 29, 1941
- 2. Letter to J. L. Merrill from Minnie (Mrs. F.H. Sanders), March 8, 1944
- 3. Letter to J. L. Merrill from James L. Pritchard, January 4, 1944
- 4. Letter to J. L. Merrill from "Min & Family", January 3, 1944
- 5. Letter to J. L. Merrill from "Min & Family", December 29, 1943
- 6. Birthday card to Mrs. J. L. Merrill from Minnie, May 5, 1943
- 7. Two letters mailed to Mamie Merrill from Minnie (Mrs. F. H. Sanders), February 8, 1943
- 8. Letter to Mamie Merrill from "your sister Min", April 27, 1942
- 9. Post card to J. L. Merrill from Minnie, March 10, 1942
- 10. Letter to Mamie Merrill from Min; letter to Aunt Armeatues and Hazel from nephew Joe, November 11, 1941
- 11. Post card to Mrs. J. L. Merrill from Minnie, August 24, 1941(?)
- 12. Post card to J. L. Merrill from Minnie, February 24, 1941
- 13. Letter to Mamie Merrill from Minnie, January 2, 1941
- 14. Letter to Mamie Merrill from Minnie, December 21, 1940
- 15. Letter to J. L. Merrill from "your daughter Minnie", September 12, 1940
- 16. Post card to Mrs. J. L. Merrill from Minnie, December 14, 1938
- 17. Note for \$33 payable to Transylvania Trust Co. by J. L. Merrill, October 1, 1938
- 18. Post card to Mamie Merrill from Mrs. F. H. Sanders, September 2, 1937
- 19. Letter to J. L. Merrill from F. H. Sanders, March 10, 1936
- 20. Letter to Joe Merrell from "your daughter Armetures Merrell", February 4, 1933
- 21. Letter to Mamie Merrill from "your sister Mrs. F. H. Sanders", Oct 20, 1930
- 22. Letter to Mamie Merrill from "your sister Minnie", May 7, 1930
- 23. Letter to Mamie Merrill from "your sister Minnie", September 29, 1929
- 24. Birthday card to Mamie Merrill from Mr. & Mrs. F. H. Sanders, July 23, 1928

#### MERRIMON (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Merrimon, Branche Hamlin & Paxton, Mary

#### MERRITT (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Merritt, Stanley D. & Whitmire, Bernice

#### MIDDLETON (3 items)

- 1. Photocopied note by Elizabeth Barton about John Luther Middleton and Eva Watson (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 2. Photocopied note by Elizabeth Barton about Nathaniel Middleton (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 3. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Middleton, Nathan & Pickelsimer, Mary (Pollie)

#### MILLER (40 items)

- 1. Copy of photo of Henry Woodfin Miller
- 2. Copy of photo of Cora Lily Searcy Miller, Lee Haines Miller, Clara Marie and Mary Louise Miller
- 3. Copy of photo of Lee Haines Miller
- 4. Copy of photo of Cora Lily Searcy Miller from 1943
- 5. Copy of photo of Janie Umakie Capps Searcy
- 6. Copy of Photo of Harvey Montiville Searcy and Janie Umakie Capps Searcy
- 7. Copy of Umakie Janie Capps Searcy
- 8. The Miller Family in America Ulysses Miller Descendents, written by Alice McCall Middleton
- 9. Photos (5)
  - a. Henry Woodfin Miller 1835-1930, Sapphire (2 copies)
  - b. David H. Miller & Family c.1899
  - c. David H. Miller & Family: Noah, Lola, Ethel, Louisa
  - d. David Miller & Family & Kimsey & Mina Nicholson Miller
  - e. Kim Miller Rattlesnake Hunter (2 copies)
- 10. David Hiram Miller family of Sapphire in 1902, Transylvania Times, August 25, 2008
- 11. Brevard Woman Helped Map World War Victory by Robbie Robertson, Transylvania Times, November 11, 2004
- 12. He'll Teach You How To Whimmy Diddle by Elizabeth Jennings, Mountain Living, February 26, 1995
- 13. Noah Miller oral history interview release form and letter, November 22, 1994
- 14. Henry Woodfin Miller, Transylvania Times History Supplement, August 1991
- 15. A Century of Memories- Noah Miller Recalls Events at Age 97, by Pete Zamplas, Transylvania Times, March 19, 1990
- 16. One of the First Architecturally Designed Houses: Realty Firm Remodels Miller Place by Kathy Kyle, Transylvania Times, April 21, 1988
- 17. A Family Picture (Gedian Miller Family), Transylvania Times, August 21, 1986
- 18. Transylvania County Notes by Caroline Holmes Bivins, May 30, 1983
- 19. Noah Miller oral history interview transcription, January 12, 1983
- 20. Miller Monitor, Volume One, Number 3, May 1980
- 21. Henry W. Miller Called In Death by Ethel Miller Grimshaw, February 1976
- 22. David Miller Family and Cabin, Transylvania Times, September 19
- 23. Background information on John D. Miller, LCDR, USN along with list of full crew on submarine he served on that was destroyed. All hands died September 28, 1943
- 24. Kim Miller Hunts Snakes in Mountains, Transylvania Times, September 25, 1941
- 25. Kim Miller Was A Rattlesnake Hunter by Betty Sherrill
- 26. German Radio Mentions WNC Snake Hunter/Snares 10,000 Snakes, Never Been Bitten
- 27. We All Have A Part in This War...Lt. Henry Y. Miller
- 28. In Memoriam: Emma Sharpe Miller (death- January 9, 1907)
- 29. Department of Veterans Affairs (reply for Marcus Miller VA claims file), March 12, 1999
- 30. Marriage License: Scadin Miller and Annie McCall, November 28, 1923 (copy)
- 31. A Disastrous Fire, Sylvan Valley News, August 17, 1914
- 32. Deed: J. A. Miller & wife, E. S. Miller to H. G. Mackey, September 11, 1906
- 33. T. A. Miller & wife, Ellen Miller to E. H. Glover, December 31, 1902

- 34. 9 letters from "Canty" Miller to his Sister Sheila Picklesimer, donated by Jane G. Nardy
- 35. Henry Woodfin Miller, 1880 US Census
- 36. 10 letters from N.A. Miller; Dated 1899-1904, donated by Jane G. Nardy
- 37. Andrew Miller, Irishman, Saved Asheville from Savage In... Soldier and Pioneer was Noted Leader
- 38. Notes on Joseph Alfred Miller
- 39. Notes on Marcus Julian Miller
- 40. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Miller, Marcus Julian & Hamlin Gussie Mary

#### MILLS (8 items)

- 1. Photograph, "Jip" Mills and two of his daughters, Margaret and Mabel
- 2. He Followed His Master by John Parris; undated article and photo of George Mills beside the casket of his master, Capt. Watt Bryson
- 3. Elizabeth Mills Lyday is in DAR: Her Ancestors Fought in the Revolutionary War by Pete Zamplas. Transylvania Times, July 5, 1993
- 4. Deed: J. K. Mills to J. W. Mills, Sr., April 27, 1906
- 5. Home of J. K. Mills Family—photocopy
- 6. John W. Mills, Company I, 16<sup>th</sup> NC Regiment
- 7. Ambrose Mills Family Group Sheets
- 8. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Mills, John W. & Killian, Sarah Louise

#### MINER (3 items)

- 1. Photographs (2)
  - a. Granddaddy Miner (J. J. Miner) and his brothers
  - b. J.J. Miner and Family
- 2. Newspaper Photos of J.J. Minor and His Daughter Osie Minor Holcombe, History Supplement, Transylvania Times, August 1990

#### MINIER (2 items)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (2)
  - a. Minier, Jeffrey Allan & Sengstock, Julie Lynn
  - b. Minier, Jeffrey Allen & Honaker, Sherrie Leigh

## MISENHEIMER, LOIS ANN ORR (1 item)

1. Lois Ann Orr Misenheimer oral history interview release form and 2 photographs

#### MITCHELL (4 items)

- 1. Photographs (2)
  - a. Bert Mitchell Family: Lorra, Bert, Obier, Maggie holding Roy, Molly (2 copies)
  - b. Bert Mitchell's Boys: Roy, Elmer, Arthur, Charles, Ernest (twins) (2 copies)
- 2. Family Tree Worksheets (2)
  - a. Mitchell, Elmer Garland & Waldrop, Vauda Jewell
  - b. Mitchell, Vaughn Edward, Jr. & Burns, Ellen Lee

#### MOFFITT (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Moffitt, Jesse & Sentelle, Julia

#### MOLTZ (5 items)

- 1. Photographs
  - a. 13 unidentified photos—2 individuals
  - b. 3 negatives

#### MONTJOY (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Montjoy, Claude & McCall, Ethel Idella

#### MOONEY (2 items)

- 1. Sheila Mooney Chosen As Woman Who Makes A Difference, Transylvania Times, May 20, 2019
- 2. Mooney Overcame Obstacles and Represents Three Generations of Women Warriors, Transylvania Times, December 30, 2010

#### MOORE (34 items) See also: Moore Family Reunion issues with newsletters, Cabinet 4, Drawer 2

- 1. Transylvania History: D.F. Moore's Only Hospital Admission, originally printed March 9, 1961 Transylvania Times, October 6, 2011 Growing Up by Leota Moore, 1996
- 2. The Moore Farm by Betty Sherrill, Transylvania Times, September 25, 1989
- 3. Moore Family Bible Records, A Lot of Bunkum, October 1982
- 4. Award of Silver Star letter for 1st Lieutenant Clyde V. Moore, October 16, 1967
- 5. Death announcement and obituary of Clyde V. Moore, Transylvania Times, October 5<sup>th</sup> and 12<sup>th</sup>, 1967
- 6. US Department of Veterans Affairs BIRLS Death File, Clyde V. Moore
- 7. Lt. Clyde Vernon Moore; Find A Grave
- 8. Bible Records of V. C. Moore and Eunice Whitmire, April 13, 1890
- 9. Deed: A. L. Moore & wife, L. M. Moore to Nathan McMinn, October 18, 1887
- 10. Copy of Moore family photos scanned
- 11. Moore Recalls Bygone Days in Brevard by Jeanette Austin. Transylvania Times
- 12. William Moore Given Job of Driving Cherokees Out by Bertha J. H. Lance
- 13. Volney Clinton Moore's family Bible Records
- 14. Family Tree of Donnie May Moore Reese compiled by Frances M. Reese
- 15. Family Tree Worksheets (20)
  - a. Moore, Boyd & McCall, Wilma Azilee
  - b. Moore, Dewey & Hamilton, Grace
  - c. Moore, Elbert Newton (Eb) & Bryson, Nancy Adeline (Addie)
  - d. Moore, Elick Carman (Lynch) & Allison, Irene
  - e. Moore, Ernest Furman & Allison, Bessie
  - f. Moore, George Houston & McCrary, Marian Ellen
  - g. Moore, John & Whitmire, Nancy
  - h. Moore, John Ashley & Gillespie, Mary Ann
  - i. Moore, Volney Clinton & Whitmire, Eunice
  - j. Moore, William Rufus & McCrary, Sarah H.
  - k. Ancestors of Connie Rene Crenshaw (Elisha Franklin Moore) (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - 1. Moore, Elisha Franklin and Bertha Roxanna Crawford (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - m. Moore, Mary Elizabeth and James Ernest, Sr. Crenshaw (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - n. Moore, Walter Lee and Alma Lee Bowen (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - o. Moore, Gladys Drucilla and Henry Smith (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - p. Moore, Ella Mae and Oder Tindle Weaver (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - q. Moore, Stanley Verner and Mary "Birdie" Webb (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - r. Moore, Della Gertrude and Melvin Motte (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - s. Moore, Ralph Christopher and Bobbie Jean Lollis (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - t. Moore, Ray Davis and Barbara Ann Gray (Elizabeth Barton Collection)

#### MOORE, ALVIN (1 item)

1. Timeline and factual summary of the life of Alvin A. Moore by David Plater.

#### MOORE, CHARLES (9 items)

- 1. Letter to Charlie Moore from D.S. Winchester, Historic Properties Commission, re: interview, May 14, 1992
- 2. Charlie Moore oral history interview transcription and letter, February 12, 1992
- 3. Charles F. Moore Presents AARP Program Next Tuesday, Transylvania Times, July 21, 1977
- 4. Charles Moore's "Mountain Hash" One of AARP-Sponsored Events. Transylvania Times, July 14, 1977
- 5. Colorful Folder On Wild Plants In Keowee-Toxaway Area Printed. Transylvania Times, October 2, 1969

- 6. Duke Power Magazine, September 1967
- 7. Brevard's Charles Moore-Keowee Toxaway Flower Expert, Duke Power Magazine
- 8. Charlie's Acres, Rowell Bosse Collection
- 9. The Forests & Flowers of Keowee-Toxaway (brochure)

#### MOORE, DONALD LEE (6 items)

- 1. Few by Sandburg knew about Moore's talent by Louise Bailey, Hendersonville Times-News, June 5, 1994
- 2. Noted local Composer, Donald Moore, Combines Undertaking With Successful Musical Career, Transylvania Times, October 15, 1953
- 3. Donald Lee Moore Retires by Dorothy Osborne, Transylvania Times
- 4. Sheet Music (3)
  - a. Dearest Lord I Long Have Sought Thee
  - b. God Is More Than A Spirit
  - c. If I Touch His Garment's Hem, Words by Daniel S. Twohig, Music by Donald Lee Moore

## MOORE, WILLIAM R. (PENSION RECORDS) (3 items)

- 1. Pension Application, April 4, 1899
- 2. Pension Application, January 15, 1898
- 3. Records of William R. Moore's application for Civil War Pension

#### **F-BOX 27**

#### MORGAN (60 items)

- 1. Photograph, Florida Fowler & George Morgan at Morgan Mill
- 2. James M. Morgan, Transylvania Times, September 5, 2005
- 3. Mountain Memories, The Legacy of Cane Brake by Linda & Ron Raxter. Mountain Voice, February 18, 2000
- 4. Johnny Morgan Enjoys Making Historic Replicas by John Lanier. Transylvania Times, July 4, 1996
- 5. Letter to Elizabeth Barton from Anas Johnson about the Morgan family, December 3, 1987 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 6. 'Big Jim' Built A Mill by Ruth Morgan Stroup. Transylvania Times, January 30, 1986
- 7. John and Betty Morgan Design Cutouts of Historic County Houses by Dorreene Anderson, Transylvania Times, August 19, 1983
- 8. Man Left a Shack for Many Mansions by Jim Dumbell. Charlotte Observer, March 1, 1981
- 9. Private Gus Morgan, 2 letters and American Red Cross Department of Civilian Relief form, November 1918
- 10. Deed, J. M. Morgan, Jr. & wife, S. A. Morgan to N. McMinn, August 25, 1897
- 11. Widow's claim for Pension, Margaret Morgan, wife of Philip Simpson Morgan, July 4, 1885
- 12. When the Tailgate Drops, Talkin' Coon with Johnny Morgan by Ronnie Chapman, Mountain News, December
- 13. Pfc. Jack Morgan, Cartoonist in Army
- 14. W. L. Morgan Funeral Set for 2 Sunday
- 15. J. H. Morgan
- 16. Research of Rev. Perminter Morgan by Pam Stroud
- 17. Obituaries: Mr. J.M. Morgan; In Memoriam Mrs. S.A. Morgan; Otis Morgan
- 18. Certificates of Death (3)
  - a. Alvin Haskell Morgan, March 19, 1993 (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
  - b. Larsenia Morgan, October 6, 1961
  - c. James L. Morgan, May 5, 1942
- 19. Certificate of Birth for James Samuel Morgan, April 12, 1925
- 20. Photocopies of Morgan Family Members (13)
  - a. Robert Morgan Family
  - b. Billy and Mary Morgan
  - c. Humphrey P. Morgan
  - d. Humphrey Posey Morgan with research by Daphne L. Galloway, Rosman Chronicle, March 13, 2008
  - e. Harmon and Delilah "Puss" Morgan, Lewis and Emma Morgan submitted by Patricia Cantrell, Rosman Chronicle, July 8, 2008
  - f. Larsenia Galloway Morgan
  - g. James Morgan Family
  - h. James and Larsenia Galloway Morgan
  - i. Lela Cecilia Morgan McKinna
  - j. Children of James and Larsenia Galloway Morgan
  - k. Larsenia Galloway Morgan's Parents (possibly?)
  - 1. Porter and Ellen (Justus) Morgan prepared by Sara Hunter Kellar
  - m. James M. Morgan Jr. and Sallie Ann (Siniard) Morgan prepared by Sara Hunter Kellar
- 21. Copy of Pages from family Bible of James M Morgan and Susan Justus Morgan
- 22. Horizontal Hourglass Chart for James M. Morgan Jr.
- 23. Horizontal Hourglass Chart for Porter Augustus Morgan
- 24. Family Tree Worksheets (23)
  - a. Morgan, Arthur Buren & Dodson, Geneva
  - b. Morgan, Burlin & Nicholson, Jean
  - c. Morgan, Charles Monroe & Janie
  - d. Morgan, Harry Foster & White, Ophelia
  - e. Morgan, Haskel & Jones, Leathie Moriah
  - f. Morgan, Humphrey P. & Galloway, Margaret
  - g. Morgan, James Franklin & Foster, Alma Allen
  - h. Morgan, James M. & Siniard, Sallie Ann
  - i. Morgan, James Madison Sr. & Galloway, Lucy
  - j. Morgan, Jesse Roland & Chapman, Sophronia

- k. Morgan, John D. (Dee) & Aiken, Narcissa
- 1. Morgan, Jonas H. & Capps, Nancy Ann
- m. Morgan, Louis Harmon & Powell, Delia Fair
- n. Morgan, Mart W. & Bowen, Lucy Elizabeth
- o. Morgan, Martin M.
- p. Morgan, McArthur & Whitmire, Marcella
- q. Morgan, Ronald (Ronnie Harry) & Hall, Linda Nell
- r. Morgan, Sephus R. & Cantrell, Mary Darthulia
- s. Morgan, Squire James & Bayne, Sarah
- t. Morgan, Steven Johnson & Orr, Mary Eugenia
- u. Morgan, Willard & Morgan, Clara
- v. Morgan, William J. & Mary
- w. Morgan, William Pinkney & Bryant, Selena Elizabeth

## MORIN (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet:
  - a. Morin, Andre Alfonse & Volonakis, Jeanette Nicole

## MORRIS (11 items)

- 1. Photographs (2)
  - a. James Morris Family (2 copies)
  - b. Morris Family (3 copies)
- 2. Negatives (2)
  - a. James Morris Family
  - b. Morris Family
- 3. Email from Margie Myers; Re: Morris Line From Oregon Dated November 12, 2000
- 4. Mr. & Mrs. Eugene M. Morris
- 5. Good Night: In Memory of L.D. Morris & History of Morris Re-Union
- 6. Declaration Signer's Brother Early Settler by Mrs. John T. Arledge
- 7. John and James Morris of "Fox Haven: in Old Tryon and Rutherford Counties
- 8. Family Tree Worksheets (2)
  - a. Morris, James Wesley & Neill, Elizabeth Ann
  - b. Morris, John & Neill, Fannie Loee

## MORROW (4 items)

- 1. Tending Mother's Garden: The Legacy of Nan Morrow by Suzanne Comer Bell, Mountain Traditions, Spring 2006
- 2. Jim Morrow article, Transylvania Times, November 11, 2004
- 3. The Morrow Homestead: Stone Cottage, Designed by Famed Architect Has Been Occupied by Four Generations of the Family by Betty Sherrill. Transylvania Times, October 30, 1989
- 4. Eben Morrow Spent His Time in Power & Water, Olin News Special Edition, 1978

#### MORTON (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet (1)
  - a. Morton, Jeremiah & Whitmire, Lucinda (Cindy)

#### MOSES (1 item)

1. Family of Minnie Jones Moses and Zachary Moses by Elizabeth Barton (Elizabeth Barton Collection)

#### MOSS (1 item)

1. 83-Year-Old Marjorie Moss Was Involved in Integration by Kathy K. Stroup, Transylvania Times

#### MOUNT (5 items)

1. Howard Mount, letters and American Red Cross Department of Civilian Relief information, September-November 1918 (5)

## MULL (21 items)

- 1. Photograph, Mull's Service Station
- 2. Edgar Mull oral history interview notes, release form and photograph, June 4, 2002
- 3. Ophelia Mull If I Couldn't Talk I'd Bust by Augustus W. Long, Transylvania Times, November 10, 1997
- 4. Spencer Mull: Grocery Store Meat Clerk by A. W. Long, Transylvania Times, November 6, 1997
- 5. Transylvania's White Squirrels: The Really True Story, Transylvania Times, Summertime Magazine 1984
- 6. Mull Family, Transylvania History, Transylvania Times, May 22, 1978
- 7. Letter to Orville Mull; Re: Information William E. Mull & Family; from Larry W. Mull, May 17, 1975
- 8. W.L. Mull Will, signed and dated February 9, 1961
- 9. W.L. Mull Will, signed and dated June 15, 1954
- 10. NC Land Sale to J. H. Mull May 23, 1908
- 11. Poisoning of Joseph Mull and Family; Sylvan Valley News, May 14, 1897
- 12. Note on birth & death dates and Confederate Service of Joseph H. Mull
- 13. Mull Family from files of MJM
- 14. Handwritten notes on Mull genealogy
- 15. Family Record of William (Billy) Mull
- 16. Family Tree Worksheets: (6)
  - a. Mull, Fielding Minor Pershing & Galloway, Helen Rebecca
  - b. Mull, James Peter & Mosteller, Margaret Katherinia
  - c. Mull, John & Whitener, Catherine
  - d. Mull, Joseph Harrison & Mull, Anna Leonous
  - e. Mull, Peter & Carpenter, Barbara
  - f. Mull, William E. & Mull, Angeline

## MULLERSCHOEN (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. Mullerschoen, William Frederick & Maxwell, Martha Florence (Mattie)

#### MULLINIX (3 items)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheets: (3)
  - a. Mullinix, Arthur Littleton & Lesley, Ruby
  - b. Mullinix, Paul Graham & Standridge, Lucille
  - c. Mullinix, William Franklin & Whitmire, Namer Sunder

## MURPHY (3 items)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheets: (3)
  - a. Murphy, Caleb A. & Whitmire, Levina
  - b. Murphy, Gary Neal & Raxter, Patricia Ann
  - c. Murphy, Norman & Morgan, Sarah Jane

#### MURR (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. Murr, John & McDaris, Minerva Evelyn

## MURRAY (2 items)

- 1. Elizabeth Dunbar Murray obituary, Transylvania Times, June 2, 1966
- 2. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. Murray, John Colley Garrison & Whitmire, Camely Hattie

#### NANNEY (8 items)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheets: (8)
  - a. Nanney, John, Sr. & Howard, Frances
  - b. Nanney, John II
  - c. Nanney, John III & Ellen
  - d. Nanney, Robert I
  - e. Nanney, Robert II & Wheelwright, Katherine

- f. Nanney, Samuel
- g. Nanney, Shadrack & Wright, Mary Cobb
- h. Nanney, Shadrack & Wheeler, Mary, (Polly)

## NASH (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. Nash & Banther, Lorraine

#### NEELY (5 items)

- 1. Likes Army Life, Pvt. Joe Neely, Transylvania Times
- 2. Rites for Joe Neely are Held; May 1965 newspaper obituary
- 3. Mrs. R.D. Neely (Sue) obituary, Sylvan Valley News, January 8, 1915
- 4. The Blue Ridge Mountaineer Mrs. R. M. Neely
- 5. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. Neely, George & Tinsley, Mary

#### NEILL (30 items)

- 1. Photograph, Home of Gaston Neil and old Neil Mill
- 2. Sarah Elizabeth Weese Neill by Michael Allison, Transylvania Times, May 29, 2006
- 3. Ancestor Chart: Jerry Wayne Neal, October 30, 1979
- 4. George Clayton Neill by Mary Jane McCrary, Transylvania Times, December 1, 1977
- 5. Mrs. Annie Neal Passes at Inman, Last Rites Today, October 14, 1944
- 6. Death of Miss Martha Ann Neill, Sylvan Valley News, November, 10, 1911
- 7. In Memoriam, Mrs. Sarah Joyce Neill. Sylvan Valley News, October 14, 1910
- 8. Deeds (2)
  - a. James Neill and John W. Davis, June 14, 1902 (partial copy)
  - b. J. Gaston Neill and Rachel A. Neill to Public School Committee, August 28, 1901
- 9. Mattie Neill
- 10. Is Now Overseas Pvt. William E. Neill
- 11. Birth and death dates for Sarah Wees Neil and J.M. Neil
- 12. 1850 Henderson Co. census notes on George C. Neill and wife Rebecca Ann Clayton by Elizabeth Barton (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 13. List of Neill marriages by Elizabeth Barton (Elizabeth Barton Collection)
- 14. Family Tree Worksheets: (16)
  - a. Neill, Ephriam Clayton & Shipman, Florence Leota
  - b. Neill, George Clayton, Sr. & Clayton, Nancy Ann
  - c. Neill, George Clayton, Jr. & Hogsed, Rebecca
  - d. Neill, George Fidelli & Orr, Sarah Salome
  - e. Neill, George Fidelli & McKelvey, Martha (Mattie)
  - f. Neill, George Fidelli & Jones, Dovey A.
  - g. Neill, Harlan Edgar & Raxter, Floy
  - h. Neill, James & Clayton, Sarah
  - i. Neill, James & Snoddy, Agnes Ann
  - j. Neill, James Riley & Shipman, Louise Adaline
  - k. Neill, James Riley, Jr. & Odom, Sarah Estelle
  - 1. Neill, Lambert Clayton & Mackey, Sarah Jane
  - m. Neill, Larry Vernon
  - n. Neill, Robert & Clayton, Margaret
  - o. Neill, Samuel & Williams, Nancy
  - p. Neal, Terry Wilson & Beaubouef, Sherry Lee

#### NEWLAND, CHARLES M.D. (1 item)

1. Dr. Charles Newland oral history interview transcription, March 6, 1986

## NICHOLS (1 item)

1. Historical Survey Grant OK'd by Betty Sherrill, Neighbors, June 27, 1990

#### NICHOLSON (21 items)

- 1. Email from Patricia Volonakis; Re: Nicholson Family Line, February 23, 2000
- 2. Correspondence: Mr. Albyn and Anne Braswell, February 8, 1995
- 3. Country Store Fills Couple's Life by Judy Ausley, Transylvania Times, November 19, 1990
- 4. Letter from Mrs. Lee Norton to Corporal Lee Nicholson and letter from Mrs. Lee Norton to Mrs. Joseph Silversteen, 5 pages, September 1918
- 5. Deed, Radford Nicholson and wife, Millie May Nicholson to T. T. Loftis, Trustee for Moriah Loftis, February 10, 1906
- 6. Longevity Doesn't Surprise This Man by Bob Terrell
- 7. J. H. Nicholson Funeral Rites Will Be Today
- 8. Milan Nicholson from the files of Rowell Bosse
- 9. Nicholson Family from the files of MJM
- 10. Family Tree Worksheets: (12)
  - a. Nicholson, Evan Pearson & Glazener, Rebecca
  - b. Nicholson, Henry & Bryant, Nancy
  - c. Nicholson, Henry & Whitmire, Guyma
  - d. Nicholson, James Harrison & Surrett, Delia
  - e. Nicholson, John
  - f. Nicholson, John Meyers & Glazner, Mary
  - g. Nicholson, Lee & Collins, Ethel Rebecca
  - h. Nicholson, Merritt Mark & Henderson, Eliza Ann
  - i. Nicholson, Raymond & Waldrop, Martha Marie
  - j. Nicholson, Witt Judd & Surrett, Carrie
  - k. Nicholson, William Harrison, Sr. & Duckworth, Jane (Janie)
  - 1. Nicholson, William T. & Harris, Mary Icy Odean (Ada)

## NIX (1 item)

- 1. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. Nix & Whitmire, Lucinda

#### NORMAN (1 item)

1. Keith Norman Talks of Hard Lessons Learned by Carleigh Kate Knight, Transylvania Times, March 1, 2007

## NORRIS (2 items)

- Nell Padgett Norris: Her Life's Journey Has Been on Less-Travelled Roads by Pete Shiflet, Transylvania Times, August 8, 1985
- 2. Family Tree Worksheet: (1)
  - a. Norris, Will & Orr, Naomi

#### NORTH, LINUS (5 items)

- 1. Pension Certificate of \$46.00 per Month to begin March 2, 1903 for Linus North
- 2. Postcard to Linus North, Deacon, Brevard, NC, Listing receipts from Linus North, Deacon, Brevard Presbyterian Church, signed by the treasurer of the Mecklenburg Presbytery, Charlotte, NC, August 27, 1896
- 3. Letter, to Linus North, Brunswick GA from Edward P. Smith of the American Missionary Association, NY, August 4, 1870
- 4. Letter to Linus North, Brunswick, GA from Maggie (Myers?), Elkhart, NC, January 19, 1868
- 5. U.S. Discharge of Linus North from the service of the United States (Army) March 31, 1864, Indianapolis, IN

#### NORTH, SADIE (12 items)

- 1. Photograph, Miss Sadie North, Austin Collection
- 2. Mayor Varner Names March 24, Sadie North Day. History Supplement to the Transylvania Times, September 1991
- 3. Does the Baby Below Look Familiar? Transylvania Times, November 17, 1980
- 4. Death Certificate for Sarah Chapney North, October 12, 1966
- 5. At 90 Years of Age, Miss Sadie North Has Springtime Recollections by Ron Paris, Transylvania Times, May 6, 1965

- 6. A 77- Year Old Dynamo, Life Magazine, September 8, 1952
- 7. To Observe Sadie North Day, Transylvania Times, March 24, 1949
- 8. Age Is No Barrier To Active Life Says Brevard Lady, Transylvania Times, November 23, 1939
- 9. Letter and Prayers to Sadie North from Chalmers D Chapman, September 2, 1914
- 10. Postcard to Sadie Norton, June 30, 1911, from Lottie H. Clifford, NC
- 11. Letter to Sadie North from Nell Myers, Mooresville
- 12. Letter to Sadie North from Maggie Myers, May 1911, Mooresville NC

#### NORTON (35 items)

- 1. Settling the county's southern end, thesylvanherald.com, July 24, 2019
- 2. Emails Betty Sherrill and Glenna Coffey re: Norton family genealogy
- 3. Jesse Norton: The Pied Piper of Brevard College by John Hildreth. Transylvania Times, January 30, 1997
- 4. William & Jemima Pickeral Norton family genealogy, compiled by Trudy Adams, July 1993
- 5. Barak Norton Cemetery Association, Reunion Information, July 26, 1992
- 6. History of the Norton Family of Cashier's Valley by Trudy Adams, April, 1989
- 7. Emma Lee Norton genealogy, includes obituary July 2, 1988
- 8. Robert Norton Ancestry Chart, December 1983
- 9. M. Marian Schlunz record re: Norton genealogy, May 1982
- 10. THE LIFE AND TIMES OF BARAK NORTON (Twice Told Tales), (As told by Thomas Picklesimer in 1976)
- 11. Norton History, July 24, 1974
- 12. The Sisters of Loneliness, Roaming the Mountains by John Parris
- 13. Norton home deed (copy), March 10, 1950
- 14. United States Federal Census form for Evelyn Hogan from 1940, (Belle Norton's daughter), and Find a Grave information about Joan C Hogan Calamos her daughter
- 15. Three Brothers Are Serving in the Navy, Richard, Lamar, David Norton
- 16. Walter Gardner, (Belle Norton's son) 1930, 1940 United States Federal Census forms, copy of World War ll Draft Card and US Social Security Death index form
- 17. Indenture between Sarah Norton and Chas B. Deaver Trustee, October 10, 1924
- 18. Letter from Department of Civilian Relief to Mrs. Silversteen concerning allotment of Clarence Fisher Norton, follow up letter and copy concerning allotment to Mrs. Lee Norton, letter to Bureau of War Risk Insurance, allotment report for Clarence Fisher Norton
- 19. Indenture between J.H. Picklesimer and his wife Maud Picklesimer and Sarah Norton, April 5, 1916
- 20. Fuller Norton United States Federal Census form from 1880, Sarah Latha Norton Find A Grave form, and Walter L G
- 21. Lathabel Norton United States Federal Census forms from 1880 and Belle Norton form from 1900
- 22. Petition of Mrs S.L. Norton re: husband Fuller Norton died intestate, September 1, 1888
- 23. State of North Carolina administration of the estate document for Fuller Norton, September 1, 1888
- 24. Land purchase documents, (copies) May 1, 1857
- 25. Barak Norton land grants; October 15, 1936 & April, 26, 1854 (copies)
- 26. Sarah Lathea Hill ancestry information
- 27. Fuller Norton ancestry information
- 28. Norton Family Tree
- 29. Barak Norton history
- 30. Jackson County Genealogical Society, vol. I, no. 1, page 91-2
- 31. Jackson County Genealogical Society, vol. III, no. 4, page 31
- 32. Jackson County Genealogical Society, vol. III, no. 6, page 93-54
- 33. Jackson County Genealogical Society, vol. III, no. 6, page 93-59
- 34. Jackson County Genealogical Society, vol. III, no. 7 & 8, page 63-65
- 35. Jackson County Genealogical Society, vol. IV, no. 3 & 4, page 26-29

#### NORTON, DAISY (4 items)

- 1. Daisy Norton death certificate and Find A Grave Memorial images, September 7, 1964
- 2. Miss Daisy Norton Dies. Transylvania Times, September 10, 1964
- 3. Daisy Norton United States Federal Census records, 1900, 1910, 1920, 1930, 1940
- 4. Daisy Norton ancestry and birth index information

# NORWOOD (2 items)

- 1. Transylvania History: Former Brevard pastor E.H. Norwood Turns Inventor, originally printed February 18, 1932, Transylvania Times, November 16, 2009
- 2. Two poems by Ernest Norwood; "Bless Your Heart" and "Fair Brevard"